Joint Medicaid Oversight Committee
Minutes
December 15, 2022
134" General Assembly

The Joint Medicaid Oversight Committee was called to order pursuant to the meeting notice at
approximately 9:02 a.m. in the Senate Finance Hearing Room.

The clerk called the roll and a quorum was present. The minutes of the October 20, 2022, meeting
were approved without objection.

The Committee proceeded to its first order of business, amending JMOC’s and CBIZ Optumas
current contract to pay Optumas an additional $11,000 and to also give JMOC’s Executive
Director, Jada Brady, the authority to extend the current contract for a year not exceeding $80,000.
The need to pay Optumas the additional amount was due to flawed claims data submitted by the
Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) on two (2) separate occasions during the JMOC Rate
Process.

Representative Lipps made the motion to amend the contract for the additional amount and to
permit the Executive Director the authority to extend the current contract.

Members asked the Executive Director questions about the bad claims data.
Representative West seconded the motion, which passed 8-0.

The Chair called forward Michael Monson, CEO President of Altarum to present on innovative
practices in other states and advancements in dual integration.

Members asked questions.

The Committee moved to its next order of business, learning of innovations that could improve
the cost, growth and delivery of Ohio’s Medicaid Program from the Ohio Association of Health
Plans, Inc. and Ohio’s Medicaid Managed Care Plans. The Chair called forward Kelly O'Reilly,
President and CEO of the Ohio Association of Health Plans. Ms. O’Riley opened and then turned
it over to the other participants, who presented in the following order:

* Ami Cole - Molina Healthcare of Ohio

» Steve Province — Buckeye Health Plan

= Jackie Lewis — United Healthcare Community Plan

= Stephen Ringel - CareSource

=  Greg LaManna — Anthem Blue Cross and Blue Shield
= Jeff Corzine — Humana Health Horizons in Ohio

= Mark Grippi — AmeriHealth Caritas Ohio



Members asked questions.

The Chair noted written testimony submitted by Dr. Enrique Enguidanos, Founder & CEO, and
Community Based Coordination Solutions, which was in the [Pads and the JIMOC website.

The Chair recognized outgoing members Senator Nickie Antonio (one of the founding members
of IMOC) and Representative Thomas West and thanked them for their service.

With no further business, Chair Romanchuk adjourned the Committee at approximately 11:20 a.m.

%Bth ZKe\D Ingram, Secretary
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